
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Minutes of the 

Center Harbor Energy Committee 
April 2, 2015 

 

 

 

In attendance: Chris Johnson, Bernie Volz, Steve Caney, Chris Williams, Selectmen 

Representative Richard Drenkhahn, Guest Annette Nichols, Lee Woodworth & Craig 

Showers 

 

Meeting was called to order at 7:05. 

 

Selectmen Drenkhahn swore in the 4 committee members – Chris Johnson, Bernie Volz, 

Steve Caney & Chris Williams. The committee further recommended that the Selectmen 

approve the appointment of Annette Nichols to the Energy Committee. 

 

Election of Officers – The committee elected Chris Johnson to chair the committee – 

approved unanimously. Further elected Annette Nichols as secretary (pending 

appointment by selectmen). 

 

Craig Showers introduced himself, described his experience and possible future 

participation with the EC. 

 

Street Lighting – Selectmen support continuing lighting of the downtown area. Richard 

discussed Selectmen’s review of street lighting project. The committee’s report will be 

reviewed at an upcoming meeting and a response will be submitted to the EC. 

 

Control systems at Town Hall – Bernie reported on the thermostat programming. 

Preliminary settings have been completed but further adjustments may be necessary. The 

VRF ventilation system needs further programming research. 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

Gazebo lighting – Chris J getting estimates. 

 

Fire Station insulation project – Steve and Chris W reviewed the project (site visit) and 

are working on finalizing specifications. They briefly reviewed some areas of concern 

and specific items to be addressed. 

 

Chris W announced that he will be attending the Meredith Energy Committee on April 9th 

to discuss future collaboration between the 2 committees (and possible other area EC’s). 

 

 

 

 

 

Meeting adjourned at 8:45. 

   

Next meeting is scheduled for May 7, 2015 at 7:00 PM. 

 

Respectfully submitted – Chris Johnson April 10, 2015. 

 


